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Press Release

A research team has been formed to re-examine the Compendium of Submissions on
Proposals to Implement Article 23 of the Basic Law released by the SAR government.

The research team members feel that the government has not done justice to the public
opinion reflected during the consultation about Article 23, and share an academic interest as
well as a sense of civic duty in re-analysing the submissions more scientifically and
thoroughly. In doing so, the team hopes to set the record straight as to what the true concerns
of Hong Kong citizens are and set a benchmark for future analyses of public opinion.

Members of the research team include (1) Dr. Jennifer CHAN, Department of Statistics and
Actuarial Science, HKU (who aso chairs the team); (2) Dr. CHAN Kin-Man, Department of
Sociology, CUHK; (3) Dr. Sammy CHIU, Department of Socia Work, HKBU; (3) Dr. Boris
Sai-Tsang CHOY, HKU SPACE Community College (Deputy Chair of the team); Dr. MA
Ngok, Division of Social Science, UST.

Members of the team contribute their time voluntarily in personal capacity. They do not
represent any organization, including the academic institutions in which they are employed.
They work independently and take full responsibility for their own work. The project is
considered service to the community for which the members will not receive rewards in
monetary terms or in kind. There was no agreed stand among team members on issues about
Article 23 of the Basic Law prior to the formation of the team.

The research team may contact other members of the academic community, in solicitation of
their professional advice on the coding scheme and the conduct of research, whenever they
seefit.

This research is partially funded by the Concern Group on Article 23 of the Basic Law.
However, the research team places great emphasis on academic integrity and has complete
autonomy in every aspect of the research. Neither the Concern Group nor any other donors
would have any say on how the research isto be conducted or on the findings of the research.

A coding scheme has been developed. A project manager is training and supervising a group
of research assistants, mostly university students, to perform coding work, data entry and data
checking. The coding results will be scrutinized by members of the research team. An interim
report is expected in May.




